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Tuesday 12th November
Dear parents/carers,

Last week, we were lucky enough to welcome our local Member of Parliament, Emma
Foody, to Beaconhill. Emma took time out of her busy schedule to visit us and was keen to
learn more about our school and the issues that affect both our students and the wider
community.

During her visit, Emma was given a tour of the school and had the opportunity to see
firsthand the wonderful work of our pupils and staff. She was also eager to hear from our
school council about the successes as well as challenges that our school faces.

The School Council plays an important role in our school community. It is made up of
student representatives who meet regularly to discuss and raise issues on behalf of their
peers. The council helps to ensure that every student has a voice in school decisions and it
promotes the values of democracy by encouraging students to listen to one another, debate
ideas and work together to find solutions.

Emma answered some insightful questions from the School Council about her role as an
MP. Our students were keen to understand more about how decisions are made in
Parliament and how they can have a say in the political process. The discussion was a great
opportunity for the students to learn about democracy in action and to think about how
they can contribute to their communities in the future.

We are excited about the prospect of building a relationship with Emma as our local MP.
We hope to continue working together to help address the concerns of our school and local
community. As we move forward, we look forward to involving students in this ongoing
dialogue and empowering them to be active, engaged citizens.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Mr Routledge


